Regional Health Alliance
Access to Care

Tuesday, May 23, 2017
Grace Health
Present: Susan Cook, IHP; Thamary Diaz, Grace Health; Kathryn Hanfland, Aetna; Melinda Hautau, Community Action Head Start; Cheryl Hinds, Grace Health; SonJalita Hulbert, Aetna; Diane Marquess; Family and Children’s Services, Margaret Molloy, Gryphon Place; Tera Wilson, Grace Health; Jennifer VanValkenburg, Regional Health Alliance; Briana Stuck, Regional Health Alliance.
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action

	9:35 a.m.
	I.    Welcome & Introductions: Diane Marquess called the meeting to order.
	

	9:36 a.m.
	II.   Review and approve March meeting minutes 
· Motion to approve minutes: Melinda Hautau; Second: Susan Cook; Motion approved.

	

	9:50 a.m.
	III.  Grace Health – New Clinic 
· Grace Health has opened a satellite location at 62 E. Michigan Ave., the former Community Healthcare Connections building
· Opening day is scheduled for Tuesday, June 12th with a grand opening on June 27th
· Hours will be Monday thru Friday from 10:00am - 2:00pm for now
· Anticipating 8:00am – 5:00pm hours in the near future

· This clinic will operate as a walk-in clinic with a family practice provider on site serving infants to adults

· A behavioral health consultant will be onsite to help connect with resources, immediate needs and navigation with external resources
· This location will be in walking distance from the homeless shelters and downtown businesses

· An open house will be held 

· Sports physicals will also be performed as a walk-in 


	

	10:39 a.m.

	IV.  2017 Goals
a. Continued support of 2-1-1  -  Margaret Molloy, Special Initiatives Coordinator at Gryphon Place, present on behalf of Jacob Beach
· 2-1-1 office is located at Gryphon Place in Kalamazoo, but still covers Calhoun County

· Multiple phone lines which provide information for assistance in crisis, mental health and suicide lifeline. Workers are being cross trained for crisis and 2-1-1, (Helpline is a Kalamazoo County service) 

· It may be helpful for 2-1-1 to present at HUD Housing, assisted living facilities, other agencies to connect resources with area agencies and ensure the agency’s information is up to date in database. 
· Discussion of Access to Care resource guide:

While information in the guide is contained on the 2-1-1 website, some members of the group felt it valuable to maintain a written Resource Guide that could be distributed to those that need the information in the community.  It’s possible that    information could be printed from the 2-1-1 website as an alternative to creating a guide so that updated information would be available when it’s printed.  BC Enquirer may also have a community resource guide.
b. Front-Line Workgroup – The Frontline Workgroup met a few years ago discussing issues with access and connecting organizations for resources to each other and clients. Discussion with unanswered questions on reconvening this group with no decisions made. 
· Could they get away from the office to meet for a 2 hour lunch once per month?
· Would a Facebook private group work to share information? 
· Should different levels at organizations be involved? 
· Many resources available in Calhoun County are unknown as residents are unaware.
c. Proposed American Health Care Act –  On hold until changes are made at government level.
	Margaret Malloy to find out what can be printed from 

2-1-1 website and what the process would be.


	10:48 a.m.
	V.  Announcements/New Business/Other
· CHNA Implementation Plans – Handouts to review. How can we support the community and get access information out?

· Grace Health has full time behavioral health presence in Homer schools. They assist with behavior issues, crisis work, case load and supporting teachers while involving families in these issues and needs. The behavioral health worker works closely with the school nurse, attends conferences, meet the teacher night and works in classrooms. She is easily accessible through referrals from teachers and self-referrals from students. This work is billable to insurance and sliding scale and/or federal funds are available if needed.
· Elementary school age is where the need for this service is most prevalent.
· Possibly having a full time behavioral health presence in Pennfield schools next year.
· Grace Health and MSU Extension is offering free nutrition class for 6 weeks starting June 6th. Classes will be 1 hour, once per week in the Sanitas room.
· Garden event is June 8th. MSU Extension will be doing food demos and Sprout is giving away tomato plants.
· Grace Health Podiatry started 5/22/17 and Physical Therapy will begin soon.
· Dr. AJ Jones is retiring from Grace Health on June 30th.
· Aetna has their quarterly Member Advisory Council on June 5th. Members of Access to Care are invited to join this council. This is a forum to give feedback such as: issues with navigating MI health waivers, internal processes, affordable care act issues, access to transportation, etc. 
· Access to Care Meeting Schedule –We will meet in June. No meetings in July and August. Access to Care will resume meeting schedule in September.
	

	11:02 a.m.
	VI. Meeting adjourned
	Next meeting:  Tuesday, June 27th, 2017,  9:30 – 11:00 a.m., Grace Health


Submitted by Briana Stuck 5/23/2017
